THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
RICHARD HUGHES

DATE:
SEPTEMBER 15, 2005

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF THE WORKING BUDGET FOR FY 2006

ISSUE


Annually the board of education has to approve a Working Budget for the current fiscal year by September 30 of the year.  

FACTS


The state requires the adoption of a Working Budget for the current school year of 2005-06.  This is the third in the cycle of adoptions beginning with the Draft Budget in January and the Tentative Budget in May.


The information for the Working budget is contained in files on the CD which you have received.  It includes the Working Budget format as well as a short description of the budget and each fund.  


The Working Budget is based on the August 31st  SEEK Forecast for FY 2006 from KDE. The second month growth factor report will revise the state SEEK Forecast again, however, therefore some of the budget may need to change in the future.

RECOMMENDATION


ADOPT THE WORKING BUDGET.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION ADOPT THE 2005-06 WORKING BUDGET.


2005-06 WORKING BUDGET


The attached documents are the 2005-06 Working Budget.  This $107 million (Construction not included) budget is primarily an extension of the Tentative Budget adopted by the board in May, 2005, updated for the known revenues in fund 2, current tax rates, and SEEK allocations.  The state has sent a revised SEEK forecast dated August 31, 2005 which was used for the Working Budget Revenue. The new forecast reflects very little new funds over the May forecast.  


Other than the current programs that have been continued, there are few new initiatives.  Salaries were increase 4.0%, not including the step raise. Since the first pay for the new school year will not be until September 28, most salary codes have not yet been adjusted to actual salaries for this year’s employees. The bus driver codes have however been adjusted for the level increase recently approved. The per pupil allocation has been increased slightly to reflect the mandated 3.5% of the Guaranteed Base set in Frankfort (3.5% of $3,445, or $120.58, which has been rounded up to the nearest half dollar or $121.00, as the board has done in the past). Funds have been budgeted for SBDM Section 7 requests and additional staff due to increased numbers of students. The Transportation fuel budget has been increased another $200,000 because of price increases. This is $400,000 more than last year’s budget. We have also continued the  special maintenance funding project reserved for Howevalley improvements, roofing, paving, and furniture replacement. We have budgeted $1,389,000 for roof replacements based on the survey for current year needs. The Board will be asked to approve each of the roofing projects before they begin. Brown Street has been approved and will be replaced during fall break. Other projects will need to be done next summer when school in not in session. The Board should know that the survey when complete will show the need for an additional $1.8M next year to catch up on roof repairs. If that is done, the cost would be only about $85,000 for the next year. The district has about $15M in roofs so if they last 25 years, we would need to budget $600,000 each year to keep up with replacement needs. The survey will be complete soon and will be presented to the Board for discussion. The Section 7 approvals amount to just over $1.2 million. The contingency has been increased to $2.8 million which is about 2.6% of the total budget.


The Working Budget format is the same as the Monthly Report and the Annual Financial Reports.  It is divided into funds so that each fund is separated from the others.  Each fund is then subdivided into Group Codes (Functions) which are “roll- ups,” or groupings of like functions (e.g., salaries).  


Fund 1 is for the discretionary spending that the board chooses to do.  The main revenues for Fund 1 are the local taxes and state SEEK.  Current expenses, including utilities, most salaries, per pupil allocations, maintenance and operations, pupil transportation, etc., are included in this fund.  It will be by far the largest fund.  Expenses are detailed by location (e.g., East Hardin, Vine Grove, etc.) and job (e.g., principal’s office, regular instruction, library, etc.).


Fund 2 is composed of Special Revenue Funds.  These are the grants and entitlements that have restrictions on the way the funds are expended.  Examples are Title I, Extended School Services, Family Resource Centers, Day Treatment, Preschool, Vocational, IDEA (Special Education), etc.  These funds have either state or federal restrictions as to how they can be used.  


Fund 3 is actually composed of several funds, but all are related. Fund 310 is the Capital Outlay Fund.  These revenues from the state can only be expended on capital building projects such as new buildings, renovations, and debt service, as determined by the district Facility Plan.  Fund 320 is similar in restrictions for expenditures.  It is made up of the local 5Cent tax and the FSPK match.  

 
Fund 360 is for construction projects.  This is a multi-year fund. Completion of Creekside and Rineyville Elementary Schools are the primary projects in this fund. New budget items only show when a new project has been approved, bonds sold, and the project bid.


Fund 51 is the fund for the Food Service.  It is primarily self-supporting with federal subsidies for breakfast and lunch.  Other revenue comes from catering and paid lunches and breakfasts.   This is called an enterprise fund.


Fund 52 is for the Day Care Services program.  This is the after school child care program.  It is self-supporting.  A new unit has been added at Glendale Christian Church to serve the south end of the county.  


Fund 54 is the Community Education program to include the Adult Education program.  These are also basically self-supporting. These are strictly locally generated funds. Most of these funds have been moved to a General Fund Project because of state and GASB 34 requirements.


Fund 55 is a proprietary fund for the Educational Television Production programs.  These are funds that are generated by the above named groups. The Performing Arts Center has been moved to a General Fund Project because of state and GASB 34 requirements.


Fund 7000 is Trust and Agency Accounts.  These funds are those for which the board has fiduciary responsibility but really have no impact on the overall programs or budget.  Examples of these funds are scholarships such as the Strides for Scholars, G.C. Burkhead Scholarship Fund, Ambrake Scholarship Fund, etc.

